
 

To: CBD, CPB and ABS Focal Points and International Organizations 

 

  

Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity 
United Nations Environment Programme 
413 Saint-Jacques Street, Suite 800,  Montreal, QC, H2Y 1N9, Canada 
Tel : +1 514 288 2220             Fax : +1 514 288 6588 
secretariat@cbd.int                 www.cbd.int  

 

 

Ref.: SCBD/RMCS/CS/PT/84810 10 July 2015 

 

N  O  T  I  F  I  C  A  T  I  O  N  

 

Change of venue of the COP 13 to the Convention on Biological Diversity, 

COP-MOP 8 to the Cartagena Protocol on Biosafety and 

COP-MOP 2 to the Nagoya Protocol on Access and Benefit-sharing 

 

Dear Madam/ Sir, 

I would like to inform Parties and observers that the host city of the thirteenth meeting of the 

Conference of the Parties to the Convention on Biological Diversity (COP 13), the eighth meeting of the 

Conference of the Parties serving as the meeting of the Parties to the Cartagena Protocol on Biosafety 

(COP-MOP 8), and the second meeting of the Conference of the Parties serving as the meeting of the 

Parties to the Nagoya Protocol on Access and Benefit-sharing (COP-MOP2) has been changed from Los 

Cabos, Mexico to Cancún, Mexico. 

This change has been made by the Government of Mexico, in consultation with the Secretariat, 

taking into account the requirements for convening these meetings. 

The dates of the meetings remain unchanged (4 to 17 December 2016), as previously 

communicated in notification 2015-003 of 8 January 2015. 

 Please accept, Madam/Sir, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

 

 

 

 Braulio Ferreira de Souza Dias 

 Executive Secretary 
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